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This has been a rallying cry for people who seek peace and justice ever since 
it roused the ancient Hebrews to shake off the yoke of slavery in Egypt. For 
African slaves held in bondage in our country, it became a song that spoke of 
their yearning for freedom. The old spiritual became new during the Civil 
Rights Movement of the 20th century in the struggle for African-Americans to 
gain full human rights.   
 
It is also the theme for the World Week for Peace in Palestine/Israel, which 
begins today. All around the world, people are gathering to inaugurate a week 
of prayer, advocacy, education and peaceful action in support of an end to 
the illegal occupation of Palestine and of a just peace for all in Palestine 
and Israel.   
 
We who have safe streets, grocery stores full of food, electricity on demand 
and buckets full of potable water may think that "peace" simply means the 
absence of warfare. But for oppressed people like the Palestinians, a sky 
free of fighter jets does not mean peace if your father has been unjustly 
imprisoned or your farm has been confiscated or your house has been 
demolished.    
 
Peace without justice is an illusion. That was never more clear to me than 
when I lived in Jerusalem and observed the often soundless violence of 
occupation: Neighborhoods in which Palestinians were not welcome. Roads they 
could not traverse. Gates through which they could not pass.   
 
That is why I belong to Northfielders for Justice in Palestine/Israel, a 
local group of people who advocate for a just peace for Palestinians and 
Israelis. In November, we will present a conference called, "Engaging for 
Justice: Solidarity with the Palestinian People." The event is 9 a.m.-4 p.m., 
Saturday, Nov. 8, 2014, at the United Methodist Church.    
 
We have two outstanding keynote speakers. One is a Minnesota native Jeff 
Halper, who became an Israeli citizen in the early 1970s. As a result of his 
experiences since, he now leads a human rights and peace organization that 
stands against Israel's policy of demolishing Palestinian homes.    
 
The other is Daoud Nassar, a Palestinian Christian whose family has been 
fighting for more than two decades to retain control of its farm, in spite of 
the fact that they have had legal title to the land since before World War I.    
 
In addition, there will be workshops on such topics as the Nakba, 
international law, Gaza, the Boycott-Divestment-Sanction movement, church 
engagement and more.  General admission is $40; student admission is $10. 
Both include lunch. Everyone is welcome - whether they are new to the topic, 
a well-seasoned activist or a principled opponent.    
 
One could argue that every situation of injustice is human-made, as is 
clearly the case in Israel-Palestine. So only humans can unmake it - each of 
us, one by one, coming together; becoming educated about the issue, like at 
our teach-in; writing to politicians to tell them we demand an end to U.S. 
support for the occupation; getting involved in the boycott movement; and 
speaking out when Palestinians are all labeled with the "terrorist" title.    
 
War journalist and peace advocate Chris Hedges has written: "Peace in the 
Promised Land will come when those who love mercy and do justice build a 
sustained mass movement-as we did against the apartheid regime in South 
Africa-week after week, month after month, year after year until the captives 
are set free."  Thank you. 


